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Mr. Ed Sanchez

Director of Operations

Warner Development Company

P.O Box 10

Warner Springs, CA 92086

Dear Mr. Sanchez:

SUBJECT: TENTATIVE ADDENDUM NO. 1 TO ORDER NO. 93-013
WARNER SPRINGS RANCH WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT

Enclosed is a copy of tentative Addendum No. 1 to Order No. 93-013 which will be
presented to the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region
(Regional Board) for adoption at its regularly scheduled meeting on January 21, 2009.

Tentative Addendum No. 1 was prepared in response to an infiltration study submitted
to the Regional Board addressing the infiltration capacity of the percolation ponds. If
adopted, Tentative Addendum No. 1 will require you to maintain at least two feet of
freeboard in your facility’s percolation ponds, and report recorded freeboard
measurements to the Regional Board. The requirement to maintain two feet of
freeboard in the facility percolation ponds is based on Section B.6 of State Water
Resources Control Board Order No. 97-10-DWQ, General Waste Discharge
Requirements for Discharges to Land by Small Domestic Wastewater Treatment
Systems which requires a minimum of two feet of freeboard to be maintained at all
times in basins or ponds used for wastewater disposal.

Tentative Addendum No. 1 also rescinds all requirements in Order No. 93-013

pertaining to the use of effluent for landscape irrigation because the treatment facility
does not meet California Code of Regulations Title 22 requirements.

California Environmental Protection Agency

<
ok Recycled Paper



Mr. Sanchez -2- December 15 2008
Tentative Addendum No. 1 to
Order No. 93-013

The meeting will begin promptly at 9:00 am and will be held at the following location:

Regional Water Quality Control Board
Regional Board Meeting Room

9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100

San Diego, CA 92123

Please review and comment on the tentative Order at your earliest convenience.
Written comments should be submitted as soon as possible to enable staff to amend
the tentative Order, if necessary, and allow changes to the tentative Order to

be fully reviewed by the Regional Board and interested persons. To ensure that the
Regional Board has the opportunity to fully study and consider written material,
comments should be received in the Regional Board's office no later than 5:00 P.M. on
January 7, 2009. The final deadline for submittal of written comments, however, is
January 14, 2009. Per Regional Board direction, written material submitted to the
Regional Board office after this final submittal deadline date will not be provided to the
Regional Board. Also, the Regional Board is not likely to accept written material on the
day of the meeting.

The heading portion of this letter includes a Regional Board code number noted after
“In reply refer to”. In order to assist us in the processing of your correspondence please
include this code number in the heading or subject line portion of all correspondence
and reports to the Regional Board pertaining to this matter.

If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Mr. Fisayo Osibodu at
(858) 637-5594 or via e-mail at Oosibodu@waterboards.ca.gov.

Respectfully,
Q\M@v Ch
’Julle Chan, P.G

Supervising Engineering Geologist
Ground Water Basins Branch

JC: RWM: oo
Enclosure: Tentative Addendum No. 1 to Order No. 93-013
cc w/enclosure: Mr. Wes Fromlath
Water Quality Specialists of San Diego Inc.

917 Seph Way
Escondido, CA 92027
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